November 19, 2007

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. Alderman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6^{TH} ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #070919

INSTALL THREE-HOUR PARKING ON

NORTH DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DRIVE

FROM WEST VINE STREET TO WEST RESERVOIR STREET

REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON

NORTH DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DRIVE

FROM WEST VINE STREET TO WEST RESERVOIR STREET

Dear Alderman McGee:

This is in response to a request we received from the Historic King Drive Business Improvement District on behalf of local property owners to remove the present two-hour parking restriction on North Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive from West Vine Street to West Reservoir Street and install a three-hour parking restriction in its place.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the majority of the property owners affected are in favor of this installation, therefore, we have no objection to its installation.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

c: City Clerk, Public Safety

November 19, 2007

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{10^{\text{TH}} \text{ ALDERMANIC DISTRICT} - \text{FILE } \#070919}{\text{REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING ON}}\\ \text{NORTH } 53^{\text{RD}} \text{ STREET FROM WEST GARFIELD AVENUE}$

TO WEST NORTH AVENUE

Dear Alderman Murphy:

This is in response to your request on behalf on local residents to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the removal of the restriction, we have no objection to its removal.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety November 19, 2007

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 13TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #070919

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST LAYTON AVENUE FROM A POINT 575 FEET

EAST OF SOUTH 20^{TH} STREET TO A POINT 60 FEET EAST

REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST LAYTON AVENUE FROM A POINT 575 FEET

EAST OF SOUTH 20^{TH} STREET TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST

Dear Alderman Witkowski:

During field observations at the easterly driveway at the Howard Johnson's Hotel, our Traffic Engineering staff found that motorists existing the driveway still have a difficult time seeing westbound motorists on West Layton Avenue even with the present 40 feet of "No Parking" for sight clearance. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing an additional 20 feet of "No Parking" to increase sight visibility at the driveway.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety